WPCA Meeting
 Friday May 9, 2008
           7:00pm   
 

Old Lyme Library
   Old Lyme, Ct. 06371
Members present: Bill Lacourciere, Kathy Aldridge, Marty Guyer, Mark Stankiewicz, and, Kathy McKeough
Absent: Laura Nalesnik, Jack Harney
The meeting was convened at 7:10pm by Chairman Bill Lacourciere.

Guest: Rob Prybylo, Norbert Church 

Secretaries Report:

Marty Guyer made a motion to accept the minutes of April 14, 2008. Kathy Aldridge seconded the motion. Kathy asked that one statement be deleted. The motion was approved with the correction.
Treasurer’s report:  
Kathy read the April treasurer’s report. There was $19,619.25 paid out of technical, and $2,833.00 from legal. The loan paid out a total of $17,547.44 this month leaving a balance of $141,059.43. The grant paid out a total of $4,904.81, leaving a balance of $518.32. The Bank of America account paid a check of $141.00 for the May 23rd meeting. This left a remaining balance of $9,995.85. 
Marty made a motion to accept the treasurer’s April report. Kathy McKeough seconded the motion and the motion was approved.

Correspondence: 
The application for Clean Water was signed by Bill Lacourciere, and Laura Nalesnick.

An application was submitted to the Town of Old Lyme Zoning for review for the location of the pumping stations for the project.   
Communication:

Kathy McKeough asked, because of the May 23rd meeting and any communications for that meeting would a newsletter be needed for this month? Bill and Kathy McKeough will review what should be released for publication. 
Chairman’s Report:
Rob gave a report the applications have been submitted for the Clean Water Fund and the Drinking Water Fund to the respective departments. Both departments indicated that they felt swift action would be taken the requests. 

Permits are before the zoning commission in Old Lyme, in regards to the pumping stations, there will be a hearing on June 9th, and Rob will prepare a presentation for that meeting. All abutters to the areas will be notified that there will be a hearing on that date. 
Rob passed out a tabulation sheet on the number of homes in POW and there status in relation to the sewer project. There is a need to know the number of single family homes in POW and it was determined that there are 428 single family homes. Also how many vacant properties and how many could be developed in the future. Were there any lots with multiple family dwellings.
There is one lot with two separate living dwellings on it. 
There is a large lot owned by the Old Lyme Cemetery Assoc. and two lots owned by the CWC. 
There are 11 vacant lots owned by POW and 18 vacant lots owned by private owners.

It was suggested at this time not to assess the vacant lots until it is determined if they can be a building lot. 

A discussion on the dwellings with two separate family’s living in them, how would they be assessed. The opinion was that the WPCA should base their assessment on the town assessors records for that property. 
Should the Old Lyme Cemetery Property be exempt as there is no requirement for a sewer or water connection to the property. These are not lots with buildable values.  The POW property would not be considered a building lot, except the maintenance garage does restroom facilities. 
Bill issued a copy of the East Lyme agreement to the committee members for their review. 
A letter was sent by the president to the BOG and forwarded to the WPCA at this meeting. There were several issues covered in the letter and the letter is on file with these minutes. In the discussion of the agreement with the committee the items in the letter were referred to. 

Bill did review the entire agreement with the committee. 
After the agreement has been reworked by answering Laura’s questions and adding the schedule, the committee will review the revision and then vote their approval.
Norb announced the legal notice regarding the May 23rd meeting will appear in the Hartford Courant and the New London Day.
Norb passed a draft of the document that will be used to determine the assessment of costs to the homeowner. This will also address the issues of multi homes, vacant lots, properties other then homeowners properties. Norb will be waiting for input from the committee members on this document. 
Norb also mentioned another document will be created that will be the rules pertaining to running and governing of the sewer system. Discussed was one of the rules that is, a mandate that all homeowners be connected to the sewer system. There may be some variances that will be worked into the document, as a septic system that is code compliant, and may not have connect. 
The meeting was adjourned at 9:55pm
Respectfully submitted,

Bill Pape, Secretary/WPCA         
May 14, 2008



